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Deakin University/DH/DHS Strategic Alliance 
(Barwon - South Western Region) 

Executive Meeting

Minutes

9 to 11 am Thursday 21st August 2014
State Government Offices 

Fenwick St, Geelong
Chair:  Ms Maree Roberts (Director Health and Aged Care, DH) 

Present
Professor Brendan Crotty (Pro Vice Chancellor, Faculty of Health, DU)
Professor John Toumbourou (Professor and Chair in Health Psychology, Faculty of Health, DU)

Mr Lindsay Cameron (Team Leader Agency Connections, DHS West Division)
Mr Chris Loughnan (Project Officer, Deakin/DH/DHS Strategic Alliance)
Mr Peter Lake (Area Director, Western District DHS)
Apologies
Ms Chris Faulkner (Area Director Barwon DHS)
	Item

	Subject
	Actions

	1


	Welcome and Introductions
Maree welcomed participants to the meeting and Peter Lake linking in from Warrnambool 

	

	2


	Confirmation of Minutes of the last Executive meeting 12th March  2014
Business Arising from Minutes
· Deakin participation on Regional Managers Forum (RMF) Deakin’s participation would benefit and broaden discussions at this Forum particularly around liveability and prevention agendas.
· Centre for Human Services Research and Evaluation has been established to coordinate DHS research activity
· Family Violence Prevention Models John and Peter Millers work in this area strongly connected to DHS priority concerns. 

	Minutes confirmed
Maree to progress Brendan’s RMF nomination and forward Prevention paper to CL  for circulation
Lindsay consult with Chris F and forward DHS Research Centre information to the Executive

John to forward papers on Family Violence to Executive members

 

	3
	Alliance Work Schedule update
Modified Work Schedule with DH Governance Project tabled for Executive approval.  


	Modified Schedule approved and signed by Executive team. Lindsay to confirm Chris F approval and signature and return schedule to Maree



	4

	Alliance Executive Report
Peter Quail Oration 2014:  “Breaking New Ground in Disability Service Provision: was successfully presented at the Geelong Clinical School Lecture Theatre on Tuesday 29th July. 

The Oration was well received by an audience of 70 plus participants and included a wide cross section of staff from Deakin, the Departments of Health and Human Services, the National Disability Insurance Agency as well as community organizations. The Oration was also video linked to venues at Deakin Warrnambool & Burwood as well as the Southern Grampians Glenelg Primary Care Partnership in Hamilton.
A Deakin Air link to the Oration has been distributed to participants and Alliance membership. http://air.deakin.edu.au/public/media/Peter+Quail+Oration+NDIS+speakers/0_hahp41d3
Learnings from Oration include:

· Limit speaker numbers to avoid time overrun

· Technical links to multiple sites and Deakin Air link excellent mediums to widen audience participation
Oration topics for 2015 include:
· Alcohol and Drug focus (A/Professor Peter Miller)
· Family violence and conflict

· Mental health prevention work

Project Consultations
Project consultations have been held with Mr Mark Brennan (Executive Officer South West Primary Care Partnership) and Ms Fiona Reidy (Director of Health and Wellbeing G21) to discuss how we can help them with their strategically planned agendas.

Mark Brennan noted the importance of the Deakin Alliance to help build research and capacity evaluation. He is keen that student placements in the region have strong supervision to bring evaluation and research skills to agencies. John and Chris are working on extending an existing model of psychology student placements to a wider range of students in the Faculty of Health starting with the School of Health and Social Development. These service placements would provide valuable practical experience for Health Promotion students, improve their work readiness and provide letters of recommendation from agencies to strengthen student CVs.

The next step is to speak to Dr Lisa Hanna (Associate Head of School Teaching & Learning), School of Health and Social Development about integrating and resourcing research and evaluation placement opportunities into their program.

Brendan noted the availability of surplus accommodation available @ Deakin Warrnambool and Colac campuses for student placements. http://www.greaterhealth.org/students/accommodation
Fiona Reidy is drawing on various contacts from Deakin for project and research assistance and will continue conversations with the Alliance as needs and project assistance arises. Dr Peter Miller and John Toumbourou presented on evidence based prevention approaches to address the problems of the illicit drug “ice” on August 14. The areas potentially aligning to Deakin resources include addressing alcohol as a trigger factor for ice use, domestic violence and preventative education/ anti ice champions with a focus on sporting groups, youth and addressing unemployment. 
Department of Health Governance Project 

Maree Roberts has held discussions with John Toumbourou and a project has been commissioned by the Department of Health to collect and analyse health service records and qualitative health data, including from written and oral sources, to capture major examples of governance and workforce adaption to change in the Barwon South Western Region over the last 10 to 15 year period.
The reconfiguration of health services in the Barwon South Western Region over this period is an illustration of the need for adaptation in health care provision, which is often not well understood by local communities and providers. Illustrating the change in models and reconfiguration of health care will help provide positive reinforcement for adaptive management practices as health services and communities continue to experience change as a result of government policy, productivity pressures, and changing demographics. The aim is to also use the data to look at lessons learned and trends to help develop projections for the future. Brendan advised the project may foster negative messages in the current political climate and Maree noted the need to proceed with caution and develop a broad picture with Executive team to review findings of final Report. 

	John and Chris to work on research and evaluation student placement model in collaboration with Lisa Hanna and report back to Executive on progress including summary page of agencies/practionners /projects /tasks for Maree to circulate and promote 


	5
	Alliance Budget and Operational Options for 2015
On current trends the 2013 Alliance budget surplus will have been deployed and depleted by the end of the year. The Executive team considered a range of funding options for 2015 approving in principal a Status Quo option with details to be confirmed at the next Executive Meeting.

Status Quo Option
· Alliance members agreed to contribute a sum of $10,000 per year from each of the three partner organisations to maintain core activities and the Alliance profile. 

· Project Officer maintained at 0.2 EFT to fulfil Executive Governance & Peter Quail Oration.

· Continue Alliance Executive meetings (x 3 per year) for information sharing and integration on common priority projects

· Facilitate research linkages between Departments of Health and Human Services and Deakin.

· Facilitate Deakin/DH/DHS support for G21 and Gt South Coast priority projects  as resources permit

	Maree Roberts, Chris Faulkner and Brendan Crotty to confirm their respective organisations $10,000 contribution prior to the end of October 


	6
	Deakin Activity update (Brendan Crotty):
Commonwealth Funding changes to Higher Education

· Main focus at present on planning for Commonwealth budget plans for Higher Education. Still political uncertainty as to the final outcome. There will need to be an average increase in Deakin student fees across the board of 30% if funding changes roll out as planned by the Federal Government in 2016. Nursing, Medicine and Environmental Science courses will be amongst the highest to experience fee increases. 
· The current uncertainty in funding at present is a challenge to all Australian Universities to market their courses at a fixed cost. There is also a danger that increased fees will be too expensive for some students with a subsequent effect on enrolment numbers. 
Western Alliance  http://www.westernalliance.org.au/about/
· The Western Alliance Academic Health Science Centre is a partnership of Deakin University and 13 health service providers operating across the western region of Victoria. It aims to strengthen existing collaborations by formalising relationships between the partners that have been sustained over the history of the region’s settlement and development.

· The Western Alliance was established in 2014 to improve the impact, quality and quantity of health research, education and training in the western region, through strategies that capitalise on the strengths and synergies of the 14 governing partners

· Expression of Interest for research projects with an emphasis on addressing priority prevention issues in the region are currently being developed. The Western Alliance is also focusing on workforce education and training programs that build, retain and enhance workforce capacity in research. Brendan is involved in setting up regional post graduate medical training networks

Professor Susan Balandin 
· Professor Susan Balandin has taken up her position as Chair of Disability at Deakin and is now focussing on engagement with NDIA, TAC as well as Departments of Health and Community Services. Susan also played an active role in the recent NDIA Conference at the Deakin Waterfront Campus.  http://www.deakin.edu.au/research/disability/
Professor Richard Page

· Professor Richard Page has been appointed as St John of God & Barwon Health Chair in Orthopaedic Surgery. Richard is very active in Research and this is an innovative appointment in its private setting

Epworth Hospital at Waurn Ponds & Community Health Facility in North Geelong

· The construction of the new Epworth Hospital at Deakin Waurn Ponds has now began in earnest and is on target for opening in the first half of 2016

· Deakin supports the need for a Community Health Facility in Northern Geelong as an intermediate facility with emergency capacity and to be strongly involved in training and research activity 
Integrated Health Research Centre 
· An integrated Health Research Centre (IHRC) is being formulated from McKeon Report which identified the gap between evidence produced and implementation in health service delivery settings. The aim is to get Health Faculties and Health Services across the region visibly working together to translate evidence into practice with a focus on prevention health and obesity implementation science.
Department of Health update (Maree Roberts)

Sustainable Hospitals and Health Services

Each region is pooling funding to run projects to underpin sustainability of health care delivery in priority areas given current fiscal constraints. A main aim is to identify further opportunities for efficiency and costs improvements across the region. Early gains include potential for integrating corporate services and procurement across agencies. Health Services are focusing attention on optimizing what benefits it can extract through collaboration with other services. An MOU agreement is currently being developed between all regional Health Services. 

Regional Workforce Plan

Maree has been involved in discussions with Nicole Peck (Chief Financial Officer @ BarwonHealth) with a project brief to develop a Regional Workforce Plan. It was noted that there are many factors impinging on workforce supply which are very difficult to control but that it is critical to develop coordinated collaborative responses across the region. 
Department Round table collaboration meetings
Maree is planning to set up regular round table discussions between Departments of Health, Human Services, DEECD and Justice (maybe by 2 per year) to develop integrated and coordinated program responses to common priority work areas. 
Depart of Human Services update (Peter Lake)

· DHS transformation agenda running for last 18 mths has now settled

· Trailing of Services Connect model continues  

· NDIA transition remains ongoing largest activity with disability agencies now responding more effectively. Peter Shergold’s Paper provides a blue print for this work giving overall objectives as NDIA continually evolves from original model in response to what works best for clients
· Continue developing partnership work with DEECD, Department of Justice, Department of Health etc  to address complex needs developing from a range of causes including family violence, alcohol and drug addiction (in particular “ice” ), mental health conditions as well as economic conditions and unemployment

	Brendan to keep Maree advised of developments

in regard to IHRC 

Maree to brief and involve Brendan in further actions to develop a Regional Workforce Plan
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	Next Alliance Executive meeting

Date: Thursday 11th December 
Time: 9 to 11am
Venue: Conference Room, Level 1, State Government Offices, Fenwick St , Geelong
 

	Chris Loughnan  to confirm  diary invitations for next meeting


9

